
 
 
 

 
 

JOINT CITY COUNCIL/PARK BOARD 
STUDY SESSION 

3:30 p.m. May 11, 2017 
City Hall Conference Room 5A 

 
 

NOTES 
 

 
 

A. Roll Call:  Leroy Eadie 

City Council: Ben Stuckart, Mike Fagan and Karen Stratton 
 
Park Board: Chris Wright, President; Susan Traver, Vice President; Leroy Eadie, Secretary; 
Ross Kelley; Ted McGregor; Greta Gilman; Steve Salvatori; Sally Lodato; and Mike Fagan, 
Council Liaison 
 
Parks Staff and Guests: Jason Conley, Fianna Dickson, Jonathan Moog, Angel Spell, Al 
Vorderbrueggen, Jennifer Papich, Carl Strong and Berry Ellison 

 
B. High Drive Bluff update – Leroy Eadie 

1.   Restoration – Avista is taking the lead on the High Drive Bluff restoration. Public 
outreach is underway and citizens are voicing their support of the plans. Restoration should 
be completed by the first week of June and will include planting about 900 young trees. 
These trees will be monitored over the summer with replacement planting in the fall, if 
necessary. The terrain where the road was cut will also be returned to its state prior to the 
road building. Legal action by the city is still under consideration. Parks is calculating what 
damages may be sought. 
2.   First Tee –First Tee’s proposed contract to build a 3-hole golf course near the Creek at 
Qualchan golf course will return to the Park Board Golf Committee for consideration. The 
tree removal permit which had been issued to First Tee has been revoked. Parks remains 
open to the option of working with First Tee on a course geared for youths. 
3.   Friends of the Bluff – Parks and the Friends of the Bluff are continuing to work closely 
together and identify opportunities for an even stronger relationship.  
4.   Private land – Bracher Properties LLC, owners of private land also damaged by the road 
construction, is working with the Land Committee chair. Bracher is asking restoration be 
delayed until fall. 

 
C. Urban Forestry – Angel Spell 

 1. Tree permits – A new online permitting software will be launched which is designed to 
improve the tree permitting process. The new process will be integrated with other city 
permitting processes.  

 
D. Riverfront Park redevelopment – Ted McGregor 

 1. Ice Ribbon – The ribbon is on track for a Thanksgiving weekend grand opening should 
no unforeseen delays occur. 
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